
Beeville ISD  

School Health Advisory Council Meeting 

Thursday, November 1, 2012 

Minutes 

The second SHAC meeting of the 2012-13 school year was held on Thursday, November 1, 2012 from 

12:00 pm – 1:00 pm.  Those in attendance were: Debra Velasco, Velma Reason, Bonnie Schendel, 

Tammy Russell, Julie Maupin, Roslyn Molland, Ronnie Thomas, Traci Younts, and Cindy Clendennen. 

Items on the agenda included a review of the October 18th meeting minutes (approved) and a 

presentation by Traci Younts, ACE Director. 

Mrs. Younts described activities that are provided for all students who attend the ACE program at their 

home campus. Activities include academic programs such as tutorials, physical activities such as games 

and sports, and social activities such as cooking.  According to Mrs. Younts enrollment is high at each 

campus site and it appears Beeville ISD will reach enrollment goals this school year.  

Along with a student component, the grant requires a parental support component where guest 

speakers are scheduled to provide training to parents.  Attendance has been low but all site directors 

continue to reinforce the importance of parental involvement.  

Other items for discussion included future dates of the remaining meetings to be held February 7th, and 

April 4th.  With the implementation of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010, federal rules on meal 

standards have been reviewed and revised.  The Act also addresses district wellness policies, with the 

intent of strengthening those policies.  Once standards are set and guidelines are posted, the SHAC will 

be charged with revising the BISD Wellness policy.  Final regulations are scheduled to be released in the 

fall of 2013 but the SHAC may begin review of the current policy at the next two meetings.      

Without further discussion the meeting adjourned approximately 1:00 pm 

Submitted by: 

Cindy Clendennen, Executive Director of Special Education 

 


